
 

Week 4, Term 1 
19th February  2021 

 The Pines School 
      Newsletter 

Respect, Belonging, Fun - Engagement in Learning 

Principal  

        Mrs Cherie Collings    

 

Deputy Principal 

        Mr Sam Konnis  
 

The Pines School 

P.O. Box 576 

Salisbury South  SA  5106 

 

Phone: 8281 2199 

Fax:      8281 5858 

 

E-mail: 

dl.1777.info@schools.sa.edu .au  

Web: www.thepines.sa.edu.au 

Dates to  
Remember 

 

 

Term 1 
 

Week 7 

8th March 

Adelaide Cup 

Public Holiday 
 

Week 9 

22nd-26th March 

Swimming - 

Primary Years 3 to 

Year 5 
 

Week 10 

29th Mar - 1 Apr 

Swimming - Junior 

Primary Reception 

to Year 2 

 

Parent/Teacher 

Interviews 
 

Week 10 

2nd April 

Good Friday 

 

Week 11 

5th April 

Easter Monday 

Leadership News 
Term 1 is well and truly underway with students engaging in learning and developing   

valuable new friendships in their new classes. At great time was had by all students     

yesterday at our annual Big Splash at the Salisbury Swimming Centre. The students were 

all very well behaved and they had a lovely time swimming and splashing with their 

friends. It is always great to see how well the students from our school conduct          

themselves in public areas and how respectful they are with each other, with school staff 

and members of the public.  

All students at our school are issued with a library bag when they enrol. The bag is water 

proof and made of durable nylon with the school logo on it. This protects library books in 

transit between home and school and remains with the student throughout their time at 

the school. All new students would have received their library bag by now and students 

who have been with us longer would have been given their bag that was collected at the 

end of last year. A list of all students was marked with whether or not the bag was handed 

to their teacher late last year. We expect that all students bring their library bag to school 

each day and especially on their library day as they cannot borrow books without it. If your 

child has lost their bag a new one can be purchased for $7.50 at the front office. 

This year in the curriculum area of English we are continuing to look closely at our reading 

practice. All students in junior primary will be taught phonics through the Jolly Phonics 

program that the school has purchased and used over the last few years. Students in the 

primary years will continue with Jolly Grammar until year 6.  Students in Reception spend 

the first five weeks of Term 1 immersed in phonemic awareness activities. Phonemic 

awareness is the ability to identify and manipulate individual sounds (phonemes) in     

spoken words. Phonemic awareness and good oral language are two of the most        

important skills that young children need to develop to be able to experience reading   

success.  

At The Pines School we work hard to develop students’ knowledge of phonics using    

decodable readers during reading instruction. These readers best support students in  

developing skills in sound recognition, identifying initial, middle and end sounds in words, 

substituting sounds, blending and segmenting words.  Most students in the early years will 

use decodable readers to practice reading at home. These will be sent home by teachers 

when they begin their reading programs. Most classes from years 1-7 will be sending 

reading books home by the end of week 5. Reception students will begin taking readers 

home to practice only when they are able to identify the sounds they are being taught in 

class. As students progress through the early years of school and develop the necessary 

knowledge of sounds they will move from decodable readers to predictable readers.   

When students are in the primary year levels and are fluent and independent readers they 

will be bringing home readers that are matched to their independent reading level. Older 

students who have moved through the reading levels and are completely independent 

readers will be bringing home novels from the library and they will be focussing on       

developing their comprehension skills.  To support your children with reading at any level 

it is important to listen to them read and then talk about what they have read, asking them 

specific questions about the books.  

If you have any questions about reading or how to best support your children please 

phone the school office and ask to speak with Mrs Toula Girgolas.  



 

 

 

The Importance of Sleep 

By now your child should be settling in to his or her new class and into the wider school community for those students who are 

new to our school. You may notice that your child gets tired towards the end of the school week, which is    normal, but it is also 

vital that parents understand how sleep can affect your child’s overall wellbeing. The extract below is from  

www.raisingchildren.net.au  

Why sleep is important for children aged 5-11 years 
When your child sleeps well, your child will be more settled, happy and ready for school the next day.               
Good-quality sleep helps your child concentrate, remember things, regulate emotions and  behave well. This all 
helps your child learn well. Getting enough sleep also strengthens your child’s immune system and reduces the 
risk of infection and illness. 
 
Sleep: what children need  
At 5-11 years, children need 9-11 hours sleep a night. For example, if your child wakes for school at 7 am and 
needs approximately 10 hours sleep per night, your child should be in bed before 9 pm. Some children fall   deeply 
asleep very quickly when they go to bed. Others sleep lightly, fidgeting and   muttering for up to 20 minutes,    
before getting into deep sleep. Children have different kinds of sleep during the night. The first few hours of sleep 
are usually the deepest. Most dreams happen in the  second half of the night. 
 
How to help children sleep well 
A good night’s sleep is about getting to sleep, staying asleep and getting enough good-quality sleep. Here are 
some ideas that can help your child get the sleep they need. 
 
Bedtime routine 
A bedtime routine is very important at this age. It helps your child wind down from the day.   For  example, a 
child who normally goes to bed at 7.30 might have a bedtime routine that looks like this: 
 
6.45 pm: put on pyjamas, brush teeth, go to the toilet. 
7.15 pm: quiet time in the bedroom with a book and a bedtime story or quiet chat. 
7.30 pm: goodnight and lights out. 
 
Relaxing before bed 
After a big day at school, your child might still be thinking about the day’s events and worries. If your child’s 
mind is still busy at bedtime, it can cause a restless night or bad dreams. You can help your child settle and      
relax for sleep by keeping activities quiet in the hour before bed. For example, you could play gentle music or 
read a story together. Making a bath part of your child’s bedtime routine can also help with relaxation.  Relaxing 
before bed also helps with better sleep for pre-teens and teenagers. 
 
Good sleep habits 
Your child might sleep better at night if they: 
 

keep regular sleep and wake times, even on the weekend 
turn computers, tablets and TV off an hour before bedtime 
have a quiet and dimly lit place to sleep 
get plenty of natural light during the day, especially in the morning 
avoid caffeine in tea, coffee, sports drinks and chocolate, especially in the late afternoon and evening. 

 

More tips on helping your child get enough sleep can be found on the website above, so please visit it if would like to know 

more about this topic. 

In the last newsletter we explained how our school is undertaking a whole school approach to wellbeing with the  starting block 

and implementation of Kimochis for the R-1 classes and What’s the Buzz for the Year 2-7 classes.  

Further information about wellbeing and your child can be obtained through visiting the Australian Government Student 

Wellbeing Framework and Wellbeing Hub, which can be found at the following link: www.studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/

parents 

You will find useful information about understanding the stages your child will go through as they grow and learn. There are 

interesting articles exploring the important role parents have in helping their child successfully navigate the different          

transition phases and obstacles they will face during their growing years. 

We hope you have a great end to the week! 

Christin Valley and Sonia Kilmister 

Wellbeing Coordinators 

http://www.raisingchildren.net.au
http://www.studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/parents
http://www.studentwellbeinghub.edu.au/parents
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Preschool News 

 



 

Awards for Ex-students 

 

 

Canteen News 

Qkr Ordering Update 

 

Last week a number of students who attended The Pines School in the past received 

awards at Parafield Gardens High School.  We had three students in Year 8, four in Year 9 

and five in Year 10.  Twelve students in Year 11 and five in Year 12 also received awards.   

Yllor also achieved joint DUX of Year 12, which is an excellent effort.   Special awards     

including the Australian Defence Force Long Tan and the Michele Thredgold Inclusive 

Award were awarded to Demi and Lily respectively.      

Congratulations to all of our ex-students on achieving success, it is fantastic to see their  
effort being rewarded. 



 


